Mitford Parish Newsletter - Proposed Boundary Changes
Morpeth Town Council is seeking to change the parish boundaries and put up your Council Tax. It wishes to move the boundary west to the line of the A1 to take into Morpeth the new development west of Lancaster Park, Abbey Mill and land to the west of High House Road, a move that would cost affected residents an extra £100 to £150 a year in Council Tax, depending on the size of your property.
Why are Morpeth seeking to do this? It’s about money I am afraid—there will be about 180 new properties built on the Mitford Estate development west of Lancaster Park, that’s a lot of extra Council Tax to Morpeth if that site is taken from Mitford Parish. 
Doesn’t Council Tax always go up? That depends—Morpeth has just put up its charge to residents by 2%; Mitford has not increased yours for the last 4 years, Morpeth’s smaller property Band D tax is £115pa, yours is £33 which is expected to fall to £18 as the new Lancaster Park development is built. 
What do you get for the extra Council Tax?  Morpeth says, for example, it manages the Town Hall (so do we, the Parish Hall), maintains/provides litter and dog bins (so do we), maintains public seats and benches (so do we), maintains playgrounds and green spaces (so do we) and maintains allotments (so do we).  The difference is that Morpeth is larger. But remember most of the services you receive are provided by Northumberland County Council (NCC) not by the town or parish.
Is Mitford opposing this?  We are minded to fight this proposal as there appears to be no benefit to residents  living in the affected area, and the move will increase Council Tax for all our residents. Mitford is a small but well-run parish that tries to run a tight ship and give our residents the benefits of living in the countryside within close proximity of good services. Morpeth’s plans will increase its own income at the expense of ours.  The issue will be debated at our next Parish Meeting, two Morpeth Councillors will be present to outline their proposal and answer questions. 
Who decides the boundaries?  Northumberland County Council, so Morpeth must apply to them. 
How can you fight this tax increase?  Come to our next Parish Meeting to express your views, write to your County Councillor Glen Sanderson at glen.sanderson@northumberland.go.uk , or write to me.
To all residents of Abbey Mills and High House Road: Come to our next Parish Meeting, Wednesday 4th July at 7.30pm, Mitford Village Hall when councillors from Morpeth will be presenting their proposal. If you want further information, or to ask questions, or just listen to the discussion, please come along, you will be very welcome.  Further information on the Morpeth proposal can be found on our website.
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